

MINUTES

SPECIAL Governing Council Meeting
Aldo Leopold Charter School
May 4, 2021 5:00pm
Via Zoom teleconference 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/79569432742?pwd=U01aVUhmcGtnTFZPSGg1aURRdkJEUT09
Visit https://www.aldocs.org/ for link and or phone number.

ALCS Mission:  At Aldo Leopold Charter School, the human and natural environments serve as text and lab for learning through direct experience, inquiry, and stewardship.

ALCS Vision:  Aldo Leopold Charter School graduates will use the skills, perspectives, and information they gain at school to enhance their own lives and to advance social, economic, and environmental sustainability.

I. Convene / roll call
II. Reading of the Mission and Vision
III. Old Business- Discuss contractor terms for ADA drop-off at Ritch Hall
IV. Action Items
A. ADA drop-off Ritch Hall
V. Adjourn - Next Regularly Scheduled Meeting Date: Thursday, May 13, 2021 at 5:30pm. 


Meeting convened at 5:19 pm with Hannah Wecks, Ken Stone, and Jamie Crockett present. Wayne Sherwood and Harry Browne were also in attendance. Not present were Margaret Begay, Max Higgs, A.J. Sandoval, or Alex Tager. (Alex joined at 5:25.)

Discussion began without a quorum.

Ken asked if we have worked with Deming Excavating before. No, we haven’t, but the quality of their work has been vouched for by Steven Shellendich.

Ken asked if we verified that Deming Excavating has a valid contract with CES. Harry said that yes, we have verified that.

Alex Tager joined the meeting at 5:25 pm.

Ken verified that WNMU has formally authorized this work (Wayne reported that Kevin Mathis approved it by e-mail).

Jamie asked if the project would fix the problem of water seepage under the more easterly of the north doors at Ritch Hall. Wayne said it might; he had discussed that problem with the engineer, Pam Webber.

Ken asked about the note at the beginning and end of the proposal that “The percent of NPP on this proposal” is 3.04%. He enterprisingly looked up the term and discovered it means “non-pre-priced” materials. Harry then said that Jason Jackson with Deming Excavating had explained that most of the items in the proposal are included in the schedule of services and materials that CES has already vetted, but some items were not. Additional prep time was required to run those items by the CES representative, but that has already been done.

How CES procurement works was discussed.

Jamie moved approval of the proposal and Ken seconded. The motion was approved by a vote of 4-0.

The meeting adjourned at 5:42 on a motion by Alex and a second by Jamie. Approved 4-0.
